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2001 Third Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT MESSAGE:

It’s finally here.  That time of the year that many of us have trained for all year.  It’s hunting season.   Are you and your dog ready?  If you have trained faithfully and taken advantage of all the expertise this club has to offer, your dog will undoubtedly outshine most of the others you will see during the season.  Each time your pup comes up with one of those birds that otherwise would have fed the foxes, give yourself a pat on the back and your partner one on the head.  You both should be proud of the effort you expended to get there.

Also upon us is “the event” of the year for our club.  Of course, I’m referring to the Fall Test.  I am calling on ALL club members to do their share, and a little extra if you can.  This club has a history of hosting well staffed, smoothly run tests.  Those who have been around for a while are proud of this reputation and understand the effort required to get where we are today.   I urge our newer members to pitch in and maintain this tradition.  We are not a large club, but due to the efforts of a dedicated membership, we are respected in NAHRA circles.  If you have not already enlisted for duty, call Tom Johnston and sign-up today.   Don’t forget to sell those raffle tickets.  In past years they have made the difference in the financial success, or failure, of the Fall Test.  If every member sells ten or twenty tickets, we’ll be in good shape.  It’s really not that hard.  All you have to do is show a hunter the ticket and mention a couple of the prizes (by the way, the Benelli is worth over $1200 and the boat around $700) and the ticket is sold.  

While we are on the subject of finances, please note the changes in the pricing structure for the training sessions.  Please understand that these changes were necessary due to the substantial losses we were taking each month.   We were basically eating up our raffle ticket profits during the course of the year, making it impossible to update our equipment.  We don’t need to make money on the training sessions, but we can’t afford to lose money either.   Hopefully, this will take care of things for a while.                    

See you soon.






Happy Hunting,






  Lloyd
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2001 NPRC OFFICERS

President:
Lloyd Ingerson
717-529-4083
  email:  wardens@epix.net



Vice-President:  
Robert Patton   
717-528-8108    
  email:  patton@mail.pa.net
Secretary:
Karen Johnston
717-444-3691
   email : tkjohnston@pa.net
Treasurer:
Tom Johnston
717-444-3691
   email:  tkjohnston@pa.net



Training:
Frank Plewa         717-334-7135
          

Newsletter:  
Larry Housman
410-837-5873         email:  housmanconstruction@erols.com 

Board of Directors

1 year term:  Pam Wise
717-394-8452
    email:  birdthrower@gateway.net

                  Valerie Plewa
717-334-7135
    email:  valeriep@superpa.net
2 year term:  Jeff Riebling
717-630-9422
     email:  jriebling@juno.com



        Mike Ward
717- 838-2150

2001 NPRC ANNUAL PICNIC

Once again the Weibley’s and the Starview Sportsmen’s Club combined to put on a stellar event that was enjoyed by about 50 members and assorted guests.  As usual the event was marked by great food,  enthusiastic dog work, and absolutely abysmal shooting.  Thanks to Robin Mongold and Dottie Waldrep for sharing any number of doggie obstacles as part of the “Bay Watch Retriever Games.”  We’re not really sure who won the competition, but most photogenic participant was certainly Dennis.  Congratulations to Robert Patton and Gracie for winning the fastest swimming competition, although I think next year the handlers should also be forced to swim the course and the combined team scores should determine the winner.  Defending champs Dottie Waldrep and Tristan were a close second.  All photos courtesy of Frank Plewa.

TRAINING SESSION UPDATE 

As many of you know, we have been losing quite a bit of money on our monthly training sessions.  We are on pace to lose over $1,000 this year, and quite frankly that is too much.  Our intention has always been to break even, but the high cost of birds combined with the variable attendance has resulted in  major losses for the past year.  After carefully analyzing the situation we have concluded that the main cause of the problem is purchasing too many ducks each session, to insure that shot flyers are always available for all dogs.  The chosen solution, as voted on by the membership at the picnic, is to require that anyone wanting a shot flyer order it in advance, and pay a small premium over the regular fee.  Effective immediately, if you want a shot flyer you will need to contact Carol Lewis at 301-384-5969 (email: locylewis@aol.com ) by the Wednesday before the training session to place your order.  The cost per dog will be $12.00 – dogs using dead ducks will continue to be charged $10.00 per dog.  If you order a shot flyer and do not make the session you are still obligated to pay the $12.00 unless we can sell the flyer to another handler.  We will continue this policy through the end of the year to see how it goes, and then bring it up for revision or confirmation at the January 2002 annual meeting.

SPONSORS
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Frank Plewa -
1479 Hanover Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325
7173347135







MIKE TOME
  206 4TH AVENUE
BRUNSWICK, MD 21716
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Mike Ward and Tucker show Dan Lewis how to navigate the tunnel

Under the watchful eye of Dollar, Dan Lewis, bowing once again to the demands of his obsessive-compulsive disorder, carefully washes his right hand for the 23rd time, while Dennis Weibley lurks in the background.  Note that at this point in time, Dennis seems to have his dog under control.
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Having now totally misplaced his dog, Dennis Weibley gamely

Dottie Waldrep looks on as Jim Key and the world’s largest puppy, Zeus,

attempts to complete the course on his own, while inquiring of

save the “Bay Watch Baby”

Robin Mongold if she has seen any stray black labs lately
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The Johnston’s fool around with blacks in the fastest dog 
Judge Mike George and an obviously cheating black lab conspire against a yellow

competition
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At the membership meeting, Valerie Plewa berates Tom Johnston for 

Future GMHR Silverbrook Gunar’s Yellow Merkin is singularly  unimpressed

some sort of inane remark while Carol Lewis expresses her displeasure
with the whole affair

as well.  The Welch’s look away in embarrassment.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
September 15 & 16 – Demonstration – Middlecreek Waterfowl Festival, Lancaster County

September 22-23 – Fall Hunt Test - Cumberland County
October 14th – 8 AM -Training Session - Frederick County, MD 
November 10th – NPRC Hunt - Perry County
November 11th – Training Session, 8:00 AM - Perry County

This is a two-day upland hunt and training session for the price of one day!  The training is $10 per dog for the 2 days combined, and the hunting will be approximately $10 per bird. 

Lodging (bunk beds) may be available for $25.00 a person. Bring your own bed clothes or sleeping bag. This lodging depends on whether the owner has hunters there for big game. You can camp or tent regardless.  If you are interested in staying at the lodge, please call Dennis by Nov. 8th. at 717-266-3963. We will be taking collections for Saturdays lunch (maybe pizza again) and dinner. You can bring your own lunch/dinner; bring a covered dish for supper; or make a monetary contribution.

Clay Birds will also be available. Remember to bring your own shells for this and for your hunting. For non-hunters, gunners will again be available for those who wish to purchase birds for their dogs to hunt.

December 9th – Training Session, 8:00 AM - Adams County

MEMBERSHIP UPDATES
New Members:         Eric & Jen Zeisloft, 2610 Rock Creek Drive, Dover, PA  17315  Phone: 717-292-9158  email:                                        eric.zeisloft@grahampackaging.com



Kali Riebling – Hanover, PA
Updates:
Jason Williams – new phone:   717-528-8683



Bill Whiteford – new address    9059 McGaheysville Road, McGaheysville, VA  22840



Sherry Weibley -  new email address:  saweibley@att.net
WAY-TO-GO

Mike George and Raven

1st Intermediate, Southwest PA HRC, 8/5/01

Ken Klahr and Hunter

5th AKC Master – Western NY Retriever Club, 7/29/01





6th AKC Master – Golden Retriever Club of Connecticut, 8/5/01 – MH Title!





(okay Ken, you can come home now!)

Frank Plewa and Trouble

Both Seniors at Southwest PA HRC, 8/5-6/01

Frank Plewa and Gadget

Both Seniors at Southwest PA HRC, 8/5-6/01 - GMHR Title!

Enjoy your early season hunts, and always be thinking of how your dog is handling the heat.  By the time your dog is exhibiting signs of heat exhaustion, he/she is already in trouble.  Have plenty of cool water on hand, and alcohol to wick heat out of their lower body.  If you have any doubts about how your dog is doing, don’t send him for the retrieve – get the bird yourself!






